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Dates for your diary 2023 

 
Friday 3rd March  

 World Book day -  
dress up  

Monday 6th March 

 Soanes Centre visit -
Italy class 

 

 Ark Farm visit -
Nursery, Reception, 
ASD & PMLD 

 
Tuesday 7th March 

 Soanes Centre visit -
Spain class 

  

Friday 10th March 

 Snakes Alive work-
shop (internal) -      
Reception 

  

Monday 13th March 

 East Ham Easter   
Experience - Year 4 

 

Monday 20th March 

 Soanes Centre visit –
Poland class 

 

Monday 21st March 

 Soanes Centre visit –
Belgium class 

This month’s BTHL 

Article 27 – Every child has the right to food, clothing and a safe place to live so they can develop in the best possible 
way. 

This month, on 17th March, we will be supporting Comic Relief’s Red Nose Day appeal.  In our assemblies, we will be 
learning about how we can support children, in this country and around the world, develop in the best possible way 

through the work of charities. 
What can we do when we know children’s rights are not being respected? 

Dear Brampton Family, 

We have reached the end of another month. The days are        
getting longer and there are tiny glimmers of spring in the air – 
what an exciting month it has been! 

Our parents’ evening went smoothly on both nights.               
As I walked the building, parents/carers shared their positive       
experiences of the school and there were lots of smiles all round. 

We have had 108 parents/carers complete the Ofsted Parent View. 90% said that 
they felt that their child was happy. 91% agreed that their child was safe. 83% said 
that their child has not been bullied or that they felt the school dealt with any incidents 
well – please remind your children to tell a trusted adult if they ever feel they are be-
ing bullied. 90% agreed that their child does well at this school. 86% would recom-
mend this school to others. These are a good set of views and it paints the school in a 
positive light, which it definitely deserves. We would, however, like these percentages 
to be even higher.  

This month we marked Children’s Mental Health Week, taking  a lot of time to reflect 
upon the theme of ‘Connection’ and how this impacts upon our emotional health. We 
are incredibly proud of our school community and the many ways in which we all en-
sure children thrive and realise their full potential. We have also held various parent 
workshops this month and want to say a huge thank you to parents who attended. 
Please do look out for the invitations in the future.  

We are very excited to announce that Ms Valverde secured the Silver Level in the 
prestigious Global School Award. The award recognises the whole school             
commitment to creative and innovative global education, and Ms Valverde’s dedica-
tion and commitment to BPS. We are very lucky to have her teaching Spanish in our 
school. 

Thank you to Ms Reay who organised, with her wonderful team, a very positive trip to 
Fairplay House. One parent commented: 

I just wanted to pass on my thanks to Ms Reay and the other members of staff that 
have given up so much of their own time this week to take the children to Fairplay 
House. It has been very reassuring to have regular updates, and I realise how busy 
and full-on any sort of educational visit is for staff. I really do appreciate their dedica-
tion and hard work and just wanted them to know.  

We held our Parent Forums this month but unfortunately we had a very low turnout. 
We discussed how to increase participation and will in future send out more            
reminders in advance. The notes from these meetings have been uploaded onto our       
website, so please do have a read through them.  Remember, if you cannot attend 
any of the times but would like to have a question raised with us for discussion, 
please send queries via email to info@brampton.newham.sch.uk. I will ensure that it 
gets added to the agenda for the future.   

Please remember, if you have any feedback for the senior leadership team (SLT) you 
can approach us at the gates, ask for an appointment, email or ring in. A member of 
the SLT will get back to you. We also have our ‘Suggestion Box’ in the reception area. 
We value all your feedback and in partnership we will reach our children’s true  

potential: Building Personal Success.              

Mrs Paven Kettory 

    Headteacher 

Spring break 

Monday 3rd April— 

Friday 14th April 2023 

mailto:info@brampton.newham.sch.uk


 

Rights Respecting Schools 
 

 

At Brampton we are a rights respecting school.  Children’s rights is always at the forefront of our minds.   

 

Every month we have an Article of the month and for the month of February we chose Article 17 (Access to 

information).   

 

We asked children to look for reliable sources of information such as our school and their parents.  We understand 

many children use YouTube as an accurate source of information and we want our children to think critically whether 

the sources of information are biased or not biased towards a particular viewpoint.   

 

In March our Right of the Month will be Article 27: 

          
               Other Information  

Article 27- Every child has the right to food, clothing and a safe place to live so 

they can develop in the best way possible. 



         
 

News from Year 4 ( Mid phase) 

        

Birthdays in Year 4 

Kavish  

In English lessons, the children have been exploring poetry. They have looked at a range of different po-

etic devices and how it has an impact on the reader. The poem The Day I Fell Down the Toilet is a poem 

by Steven Turner has been a wonderful stimulus for writing and the children absolutely love it.             

They will be using the poem to write their own creative narrative.  

 

In mathematics, the children have begun to learn to read time on an analogue clock. It is crucial for chil-
dren to tell the time accurately, know the difference between am and pm and convert digital times to ana-

logue and vice versa. The children will then be moving on to word problems involving time. Please en-
courage your child to tell the time accurately at home to embed the skill to real life situations.  
 

Some children went to Fairplay House last week, for three days. All of the children were incredibly well 
behaved and really faced their fears! They demonstrated what resilience, determination and persever-
ance looked like and were the epitome of being brave! The children had the chance to have a go at the 

zip wire, climbing the high ropes, go on a giant swing and do some archery. They also had a night where 
they enjoyed a bonfire, eat marshmallows, listen to nature and look up at the many stars above them; the 

night then ended the night with hot chocolate.  
 
The children were also dropped off in the dark, in the middle of the forest, where they were to find their 

way back to the house. All of the activities required team work and listening skills which they all did      
exceptionally well. They learnt life-long skills such as putting on their own duvet covers and making their 
beds, cleaning tables and washing the dishes as well as working as a team and pushing their own bound-

aries.  
 

“I burst my fear bubble,” was something that Anastasia quoted and Zahran announces, “I didn’t know I 
was this brave,” which just goes to show what happens when we step out of comfort zone. We are so 
grateful to have witnessed memories being made that they will carry with them for a long time. Here are 

some pictures to give an insight to what the children got up to…  

   

 



 
 Inclusion & other information 



          
  Other Information  

MENU – WEEK 2 

 


